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[bookmark: _Toc261617382]Message from Minister

Dear Cairnshill Members and Friends.

	2012 began with three new Church Council members coming on board for a three year term of office, Flo Johnston, Ivie Jamison and Les Drew.  We are very grateful for the loyal service of Ruth Johnston, Winnie Burton and Nigel Hamilton who all stood down at the end of the previous year.  

One of the first important events in 2012 was to host a United Circuit Service in Cairnshill Methodist on the 15th January.  Our guest speaker was Rev Ian Henderson then President of the Methodist Church in Ireland.  This was the first time we attempted such a Circuit service in the morning and it was a delight to see so many of our brothers and sisters from around the other churches come and join us.  We will have to make sure we return the compliment when similar Services are held elsewhere around the Circuit.

	Our Circuit Prayer for Healing Team, of which about half the members are from Cairnshill, held a number of Healing Services in Cairnshill and across the Circuit through the year.  This team has now become well integrated into the life of the Circuit. 

	A number of fundraising events were held throughout the year, with the first being our Spring Fair.  Our now well established Car Boot Sales ran on the first Friday’s of July, August and September (June being cancelled because of threats of heavy rain).  A tea party was held to raise funds to help Cathy Small; a member of Knockbreda Methodist but also one of our GB leaders; on a mission trip to Africa.  In May, we held a Diamond Jubilee Coffee Morning to raise funds for the Property Account.  In September we held a Barbeque and Table Quiz, but the big event of the year must be the ‘Marie Lacey and the Belfast Gospel Community Choir on the 1st December.  Well done to all who have worked hard to make these things happen.

	In September we created an opportunity to offer our neighbours around Primrose Hill free cycle safety checks.  This was also a chance to meet with some of them.  Our local Community Police Officers were on hand and provided basic safety instruction to some of the children, some of whom are familiar to us through the Junior Youth Club.   In December, a small group took a prayer walk around Primrose Hill.  This is a means of blessing our neighbourhood through prayer.  I hope we can follow this up with other similar events in 2013.

	A couple of new initiatives started in 2012 were Christians Against Poverty (CAP) courses and the Friendship Friday fellowship gatherings.  A trial CAP course was run by Christine McKibbin in October with our church involvement in CAP being formally launched at our morning Service on the 25th November.  These courses are open to anybody and help provide guidance on managing finances.  In these days of austerity CAP are finding a growing need for their services and are helping many people out of debt.  The Friendship Friday started in September and is an informal fellowship gathering for men and women meeting fortnightly on at 11am.  Check the website for dates of the meetings and just turn up if you are interested in joining in.

	During the year, it was a special joy to have people come forward for Confirmation or to make a public commitment of Christian Renewal.   Eileen Clarke was Confirmed and Received in to Membership at our Easter morning service.  In August with Ann McCaul, and in September with Carl Beattie in October, we shared in a Celebration of Christian Renewal.  Many were deeply moved by the testimonies of all three.

	2012 has also been a year in which our Church Council has reflected and explored the Mission of Cairnshill Methodist Church.  The process was begun in 2010 when we held a ‘Visioning Day’.  Our ‘2020 Vision’ statement (which is on the website) gives us five key areas of church life to develop.  The Council took time out for a day retreat to seek God’s guidance on our way ahead.  Adrian Gundy has played a pivotal role in guiding us through a process of identifying what things are closest to our heart.  (You may remember the sheets of paper pinned to the walls of the crèche!)  One area which is emerging with potential for mission is through our existing work with children and young people – particularly ways in which we might be able to reach families through this contact.

	One area of concern which has grown through 2012 is our church finances.  Cairnshill has had an overdraft from the earliest days.  Rather than diminish over the years, this has steadily grown.  An inspection of the figures at the end of this report seems to show a decrease in the overdraft for 2012 but this in on the back of negotiating a retrospective grant for the work done on the Carryduff suite.  The grant was just over £19k, the overdraft in the year decreased by £12.5k!  It is not that the people of Cairnshill are not generous givers, they are.  But perhaps our most generous giving has been focussed on mission work elsewhere.  For instance, in 2012 we gave £5,200 to Phakamisa in South Africa. (Project I visited in 2011 and which is still dear to my heart).   This was generous giving to a worthy cause and we should celebrate having been able to do this.  But may I suggest that in the next couple of years we focus this generosity on our own mission and the work we do from this church.  

	I am proposing we start a 2 year campaign to clear our overdraft and get our finances on an even keel.  I am not suggesting we do this then start on a work of mission, but that this is part of our overall strategy for mission.  

	Mission starts with prayer and is empowered through constant prayer.  It is encouraging to see prayer as such an important, and growing, part of the life of Cairnshill.  There is the prayer meeting on a Sunday Morning before the service – talk to Nigel if you want to join in; the prayer chain co-ordinated by Maureen in which prayer requests are circulated round by text and email; a small confidential prayer team, talk to me if you want to access this service; Prayer walk around Primrose Hill; Prayer Partners for our various organisations; the Prayer for Healing Team and now (in 2013) a Monday night prayer gathering at 8.30pm specifically to pray for our church and our mission.

	My final appeal, for 2013, is for us all to earnestly pray for our church – pray for our Mission, our leaders, our people, our organisations, and pray that God will send His Holy Spirit amongst us that Cairnshill may be a place which is effective and fruitful in “Serving Christ in the Community”.

God Bless
Colin
	


MWI REPORT – January – December 2012

Wednesday 11  January was the start of the new session after Christmas.  After a meal at Olio’s, the Opera House was the venue for this year’s pantomime.  A great night of fun was enjoyed by all.

Wednesday 25 January was taken by Dorothy Ross when she gave a presentation of her fabulous cruise to Norway etc.  The pictures were very beautiful and showed us what a lovely country Norway is.

Some of us ladies went to the panto “Cinderella” in Shankill Road Methodist on 4 February.  It was a great night and afterwards we went to McDonalds for chips and Liz Law let us eat them in her house and provided tea, bread and butter!   Yummie!!

Tonight, 8 February, we had Ivie Jamison at our meeting.  Ivie brought different sorts of oils in, eg orange, mint.
She also got us to pick our favourite colour from a selection of scarves.  This gave an insight into personalities and it was interesting to note that some of us choose the same colour of scarf.  The whole evening was very relaxing and we went home having enjoyed the experience.

On Wednesday, 22 February we welcomed Joe Hyland, Chief Executive of SOS Bus to our meeting.  A very interesting talk was enjoyed and Joe explained the very valuable work carried out by his organization.  It exists particularly at weekends to help people in distress, whether they may be drunk, frightened or the victim of attack or maybe injured.  A fabulous idea for the young and not so young! 

Today, Sunday, 26 February was our Annual MWI Service.  It was led by our President, Brenda Duncan and various other members took part.  Mrs Lynda Neilands preached the sermon and also took the children’s story.  Afterwards we had a smashing lunch which was enjoyed by all who were able to stay.

Wednesday, 14 March was a Craft Night taken by Brenda.  We made “memory jars” which were very pretty with all the different colours.

Some of our members went to the Women’s Link Fellowship Day on 24 March in the Moravian Church, University Road.  I have been to a few of these annual outings and have always enjoyed them.  Maybe we could encourage some more of you to join in next April, all being well.

The final meeting of the session at the end of March was Healthy Eating taken by Esther from Tesco.  A good night with lots of attractive and colourful fruit and vegetables which we are so lucky to have available all year round. 

Some of us attended the Easter Offering Service which was held in Glenburn Methodist on 26 April and we also attended the Belfast District MWI Conference in Movilla Abbey Methodist.

To round things off, we had an outing to a Flower Festival on 19 May held in Groomsport Presbyterian Church.    After browsing around the church and taking in the beauty of the flowers, we all made our way to the church hall where we were served with a beautiful lunch.  Last but not least, the sun shone on the proceedings and Groomsgport looked very inviting!  Not wanting to dash home just yet, we drove the short distance to Donaghadee Garden Centre.  It is on a large site and sells lots more than garden related goods.  However, in due course, we were drawn into the coffee shop where we had some refreshments and I think everyone enjoyed the day.

MWI have a weekend every other year in Glenada Conference, Newcastle.  I have been to two of them and they are always enjoyable.  It is possible just to go for the Saturday but for anybody able to give up a weekend or a Saturday, I would recommend it!   They are usually held in September.

September 26th (our opening meeting of the new session) has come round again.  Tonight Dorothy showed us Part 2 of her Princess Cruise video to the Land of the Midnight Sun.  The scenery was magnificent and beautiful and I think we all thought “I would love to go there”!  Later in the year we hope to see the final part of the video.

Thursday, 11th October was the annual Autumn District Rally.  This year it was held in Donegall Road Methodist Church.  Despite the wet evening there was a good turnout of MWI members.  Lady Eames was the speaker and there was a lovely supper served afterwards.

On 24 October we had Tom Robinson, Director of the charity “Kids4School”  It is based in Larne and relatively a new organization.  It all started in response to a need which was helping children go to school, provide clean drinking water, teaching equipment and food for the children.  They are also hoping to provide more teachers at the schools. 

Our AGM was postponed from 14 November until 5 December due to unforeseen circumstances.

If jewellery is your thing, our meeting on 28 November was a big hit.   Barbara Long, who brought along the jewellery, also told us her story of life in Africa as a midwife.  She is living in Northern Ireland now but still supports the hospital in Africa where she worked.  

The Annual General Meeting was held on 5 December 2012.

Can I just say in closing, MWI would love to see new members and we extend an invitation to ladies to come along and join in.  We meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month, September to April, and we try to have a varied programme.  We also have a wee cup of tea or coffee and a biscuit at the end.

Maura Middleton (Secretary) 
 








Cairnshill Methodist Church Junior Youth Club

I am pleased to report that we have had another very successful year at JYC with our numbers growing rapidly.  We started off in September with 55-65 members.   On average we have 80-85 children attending each Friday night.  
We continue to have “Take 5” at the end of the night, this is when a guest Speaker comes and has a talk about Jesus or a story from the bible with the children.  
We are hoping to have a night in the near future for parents and children, when Crown Jesus Ministries will come to the Youth Club with their Puppet Show.  
We have supported 2 charities this year.  Adopt a Child and Belfast Central Mission.  Adopt a Child is very close to our hearts as we feel this is our children giving to children less fortunate than themselves. 
I would like to take this opportunity (again) to thank our “Duke of Edinburgh helpers” (there are 11 of them aged between 15-16) as we would be really lost without them.  They come to Youth Club every week and give their time to help.  Some of the “Duke of Eds” are going on a Mission Trip with Vibe (Senior Youth Club) this year and we wish them a safe journey.
We have 7 leaders (although not everyone can come every week) and are always on the lookout for more help so if anyone is free for an hour on a Friday night they would be very welcome.
Finally, I would ask that you remember the Youth Club and all the leaders/helpers in your prayers that we may continue to flourish and grow from strength to strength with God’s guidance.

Elizabeth Beggs
Junior Youth Club Leader






FLOWER REPORT

Recently on a walk I came across the inspiring sight of what I call the ‘Brave’ Snowdrop. The most tender and delicate of blooms and was reminded even through winter’s mud and the battering of hail yet nothing has sullied their purity. They stand perfect in their humility sustained by the pledge of brighter to days of dawn. They remind us of God’s pure love for us and the light and purity of that love.

Each anniversary and occasion so special to each of us become the living canvas of expression of his love and care through our Flower Ministry.

We as a church are so blessed to have so much support for the flower ministry and those who have received the flowers each week have been touched by the expressions of support for each other, especially those of us who are ill, bereaved, lonely and lost.

We have had a ‘colourful year’ with great help to decorate the church for Harvest and Christmas. We enjoyed Belfast Gospel Choir, a great event full of joy and celebration, an inspiring MWI Service, and especially each weekly service.

Words can’t express what a joy it was to have Gloria and Neville’s wedding in the church this year and I know it brought us all great fellowship and fun.

Thank you for all the support to the flower ministry it has been so very much appreciated and as we look forward to the different events in the church calendar we can also celebrate the Beauty of God’s Pure Creation and Love for us by bringing a little bit of nature inside and sharing it with love to those in need of a special thought or support. 

I am reminded again of the snowdrop and how the delicate flowers of Hope Still Arise. “I Am The Resurrection And The Life” expresses the snowdrop but it speaks with the Voice of God and the promise it brings.

Ivie Jamison




IF ANYONE WOULD LIKE TO ADD THEIR NAME ,CHANGE DATES ON THE FLOWER LIST OR HELP IN ANY OTHER WAY WITH THE FLOWER MINISTRY PLEASE CONTACT :  IVIE JAMISON   TELEPHONE NUMBER; 90 812268




Sunday School Report
During 2012 a number of changes have taken place within the Sunday School.

Pearl and her faithful team of teachers who had been responsible for running the Sunday School for many years stepped down. It is important at the outset that we recognise the tremendous contribution that these teachers made to the life of the Sunday School within Cairnshill.

In September a new teaching team made up of some new and old faces was assembled to take over responsibility for the Sunday school programme. The new team work on a rota basis teaching one week in every 4/5.

Other changes have included the adoption of new names for the different age groups i.e. Rainbows (3-6 years) KFC (Kids Fellowship Cairnshill 7-12 years) and Seniors (12 years and over).

Following a workshop in September with Sam Campbell from the Methodist Church Edgehill Resource Centre we selected brand new teaching resources for each of the age groups. This included written texts, DVD and other visual aids.

While it is still early days for the new team, everyone involved has been blessed and the children in all age groups have enjoyed the programme so far.

A number of special events have already been planned for 2013:
· 9th March Ten Pin Bowling Night
· 16th March Games Night in the Church
· 24th March SS to lead Palm Sunday Service
· 22nd June Church Outing to Castlewellan
I would like to take this opportunity to thank the members of the Sunday School Teaching Team and those who have assisted with Praise and Worship. Finally I’m appealing for more volunteers to teach or just sit in and help with managing the children.

God have blessed us with a wonderful group of young people, let’s rejoice and take responsibility for their spiritual well-being.

Les Drew


GB Report 2012

The Girls’ Brigade year runs from September to March/April.  The girls range from the age of 3 through to 18.  GB is about having fun and learning about Jesus, others and yourself.

The Explorers have a very varied programme which involves games, bible stories, colouring-in, baking, decorating and craft making on alternative weeks.  Our Explorer sections are experts at decorating buns and biscuits but sometimes you may have to use your imagination to recognise the finished article or at least be diplomatic.  

The company section badge work is always under the headings of Spiritual, Service, Educational & Physical.  We cover the scripture course every year which is set by GB Headquarters and this year it was about Women in the bible and the importance of their role.  Our physical can cover anything from team games through to all sorts of different dances.  This year we aimed to improve everyone’s own fitness level.  Food featured quite a lot this year as the younger girls gathered together recipes of tray bakes which had to be sampled first before entering their cookery books and the Brigaders had their own version of “Come dine with me”.  
The Brigaders took charge of our first Carol Service which was a very enjoyable night and well done to all of them.  The whole Company looked at the subject of human trafficking and we all were astonished that it is happening here in N I.  To bring the subject to everyone’s level, we enjoyed a night sampling bars of chocolate as we highlighted which were made with Coco beans bought under the Fair Trade treaty.  

Our Annual Enrolment Service was held at the end of September.  Our guest speaker was Sir Nigel Hamilton who tied in the success of Team GB at the Olympics and Girls Brigade and he even brought along the Olympic torch that Norman carried during the lead up to the Olympic games.  

We held a “Fun Day” instead of Camp with the Explorers attending in the morning and having their faces painted and having glitter tattoos.   The Company section came in the afternoon and there is never an event held without a stint in the kitchen – Arlene took charge of the baking which was then eaten as our little treat after tea.  Our Physical activity that day was Badminton – most of the girls had never held a racquet in their hand before.
Once again at the beginning of November we held our Coffee morning, which was greatly attended and my thanks for all who supported us.  With the monies raised, we divided it between GB funds and a chosen charity.

Our Annual display is held at the end of our year where Family and friends are able to come and support the girls and enjoy a varied programme with the little ones stealing the show.

In May 2012 we ran a “Tea Party” which was to raise money for Kathy, one of our officers as she and the Jengana group travelled to Kenya.  This was a very successful night raising over £370.  This year we are proposing to hold a Cake Competition & Coffee Evening on behalf of Charlotte, one of our Brigaders as she is going to Romania with a group from the Senior Youth Club to work with children.  

All the leaders would like to thank the girls in attending faithfully every week and especially their parents for their continued support.  We look forward to another year where we can continue to live up to our motto of ‘Seek, Serve and follow Christ’.

Christine McKibbin
Captain




ANNUAL REPORT FOR MOTHERS & TODDLERS

Mothers & Toddlers continues to go from strength to strength. We tend to keep a steady flow of 25 - 30 mothers and 30 -40 children per week. it is generally considered by the M&T team that this is a number that we cope comfortably with and occasionally we have to close the doors when we reach that number.
 
A couple of years ago one of our long term helpers Ruth Johnston decided it was time to take a well deserved break. Ruth was an invaluable help and we still miss her wisdom, advice and work ethic. However we were very fortunate to engage the help of Heather Douglas and more recently Eileen Speer. Both woman are greatly appreciated and needed. We thank God that every time there is a gap looming in our team, He sends yet another valuable helper. Arlene Haslet continues to organise the kitchen, she is a great worker and we are thankful to have her. In recent years Hilary Uprichard has started to do crafts with the children. This has become one of the most popular aspects of our morning and the children and parents greatly enjoy it. We really appreciate the time and effort Hilary puts into the craft session before and during the morning.
 
Lorna Hamilton and I continue to oversee all that goes on - we are both amazed at how successful the M&T morning has become. We have a short prayer time each Tuesday morning before any children arrive and we hand the morning over to God and pray for His guidance and protection. Towards the end of the morning we have several Christian choruses with the children - this is proving to be very popular.
 
Finally on behalf of all the team, I would like to thank every person who helps to put out the tables, chairs and toys after the service on Sunday morning and also the men who come every week at noon to put all the equipment away. We could not do it without them and we are indebted to each and every one and greatly appreciate their consistent help and support.
 
Pearl Maconaghie


Cairnshill Praise Group
2012-2013
The Praise Group practices were resumed in September in anticipation of a very busy autumn  season, including  the welcoming back of Rev. Bobby Loney for the Harvest Festival on 14th October. The morning service was a wonderful opportunity to combine the more traditional hymns for Harvest Thanksgiving i.e. ‘Come Ye Thankful People Come’ and ‘We Plough the Fields and Scatter’ with the more modern ‘Come on and Celebrate’. We had prepared a new piece ‘The Workers Prayer’ for this service – a lovely song written by Keith & Kristyn Getty – very apt for Harvest time.  For the evening’s service we were joined by Saintfield Road Presbyterian.  This was a joyous occasion where we played and sang a number of lovely pieces including ‘You’re the Word of God the Father’, ‘Let the Heavens Rejoice’ and ‘Who can Know?.’ 
For the anniversary service on 21st October we prepared two old favourites ‘This is my desire’ and ‘There is none like you.’   
As we continued to meet up each week for our weekly practices Flo always ensured we were kept up to date with the introduction of new songs as well as our traditional ones.  Remembrance Sunday on 11th November began with ‘O God our Help in Ages Past’ and ended with ‘What Grace is mine’ a beautifully written hymn sung to the tune of the Londonderry Air.
Soon we were fully involved in preparations for the Christingle Service on the morning of 23rd December.  The theme of light was beautifully conveyed through the singing of ‘Jesus Bids us Shine’ and ‘This little light of mine’ and as the Christingles were distributed the playing of ‘Away in a Manager’ on the flute by Ailsa truly enhanced the service and we ended with a rousing rendition of ‘Shine Jesus Shine.’
We were pleased that the Carols by Candlelight went ahead this year in much milder weather as we had been preparing for many weeks. This service is a firm favourite with many as it combines the traditional carols and readings with more modern pieces – in a beautifully candle-lit setting. Another highlight of the Christmas period was a visit to Cregagh Nursing Home to sing carols for Stanley Ross and the other residents.  What a joy it was to see Stanley looking so well.  
This year has also included a number of events such as the weddings of Neville and Gloria in December and Adam and Donna in March. It is always a pleasure to be part of the celebrations of these very special occasions.
 In the New Year the Praise Group took part in the MWI Service, the Boys’ Brigade and Girls’ Brigade Dedication Services.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We were really looking forward to Palm Sunday with some lovely new songs prepared for Circuit Praise evening so it was a disappointment that the adverse weather conditions led to the closing of the Church on this occasion. However, everyone was in good form for Easter Sunday when we led the worship with some very well-known Easter pieces old and new – ‘Christ the Lord is Risen Today’  ‘When I Survey the Wondrous  Cross,’ and to close, the rousing ‘Thine be the Glory’ suitably accompanied by the brass ensemble - the Dunleavey family.  We are also delighted that Keith and Ailsa were able to accompany the Praise Group on their flutes for some occasions recently – in particular Martyn Layzell’s song ‘You chose the Cross’ which was truly moving.  
We continue to learn new pieces under the guidance of our leader, Flo.  We are very appreciative of her perseverance and fortitude as she copes with all the musicians and singers (particularly in the back row!!!)  somehow making it all happen!  We are also ably supported by the various members of the sound team who always seem to know what to tweak to make everything sound just right.  Thanks to all of you who support and encourage us each week as we endeavour to enhance the worship in Cairnshill.

Katie Pearson


[bookmark: _Toc323031985]Main Society Account for Year Ended 31st Dec. 2011 - Receipts.

	2011
	
	Receipts
	2012

	£
	
	Collections for General Fund:
	£

	31,900
	
	Envelopes & Standing Orders
	34,495

	2158
	
	Loose
	2,179

	5,410
	
	Gift Aid Refund in respect of weekly freewill offerings
	8,311

	2,601
	
	Gift Day for General Funds
	0

	42,069
	
	
	44,985

	
	
	
	

	£
	
	Received for Property
	£

	250
	
	Repair fund donations from members
	3179

	
	
	Gift Aid tax refunds re  repair and property fund donations
	0

	2,211
	
	Compensation from insurance claim
	0

	1,231
	
	Other repair and building fund donations
	19,173

	3,692
	
	
	22352

	
	
	
	

	
	
	 Received on Behalf of Others:
	

	180
	
	JMA
	36

	175
	
	Home Mission
	309

	359
	
	MMS Ireland
	375

	321
	
	World Development
	1,020

	155
	
	Childcare Society
	246

	
	
	Other
	482

	5,475
	
	Collection for other religious and charitable activities
	6,847

	662
	
	Gift Aid refunds for members donations for above
	0

	7,327
	
	
	9,315

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Other Receipts: 
	

	3,665
	
	Use of Premises
	3,825

	4,115
	
	Functions
	2,023

	1,117
	
	Car Boot Sales
	703

	310
	
	Donation(s)
	946

	71
	
	Sundry Receipts
	20

	9,284
	
	
	7,517

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	63,372
	
	Total Receipts
	84,169

	
	
	Receipts excluding Property Board Grant
	64,996






[bookmark: _Toc323031986]Main Society Account for Year Ended 31st Dec. 2011 - Payments

	2011
	
	Payments
	
	
	2012

	£
	
	
	
	
	£

	
	
	Employee Costs
	
	
	

	11,337
	
	Minister’s Stipend (excl pension)
	
	
	12,168

	3,312
	
	Organist Salary
	
	
	3,402

	1,259
	
	Minister’s Mileage
	
	
	1679

	146
	
	Other Minister’s Payments
	
	
	353

	2,894
	
	Pension Contributions to Minister
	
	
	2,850

	18,948
	
	
	
	
	20,042

	
	
	
	
	
	

	12,138
	
	Comprehensive Assessment
	
	
	14,120

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Property
	
	

	5,355
	
	Church and Hall repairs
	
	
	2,460

	132
	
	Manse Repairs and Renewals
	
	
	180

	
	
	Church and Hall Maintenance. 
	
	
	373

	1,466
	
	Furnishings
	
	
	342

	7,418
	
	Computer and Audio Visual Equipment
	
	
	0

	14,371
	
	
	
	
	3,355

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Payments for Religious and Charitable Purposes:
	
	
	

	1,518
	
	Methodist Connexional Funds
	
	
	2,468

	5,809
	
	Other Religious and Charitable Purposes
	
	
	6,847

	7,327
	
	
	
	
	9,315

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Other Expenses
	
	
	

	260
	
	Pulpit Supply
	
	
	410

	1,149
	
	Rent and Rates
	
	
	1,146

	2,307
	
	Insurance
	
	
	2,355

	8,912
	
	Heat & Light
	
	
	10,640

	712
	
	Telephone and Postage
	
	
	798

	1,391
	
	Advertising & Stationery
	
	
	2,324

	3,000
	
	Cleaning
	
	
	2,880

	0
	
	Choir Music and Other Expenses
	
	
	0

	408
	
	Audit
	
	
	408

	632
	
	Licenses
	
	
	688

	0
	
	Payment to Circuit Account
	
	
	300

	0
	
	Alpha Course
	
	
	0

	318
	
	Sunday School
	
	
	308

	636
	
	Other
	
	
	180

	0
	
	Miscellaneous
	
	
	310

	19,725
	
	
	
	
	22,747

	
	
	
	
	
	

	72,509
	
	Total Payments
	
	
	69,636


[bookmark: _Toc323031987]Summary of Accounts for Year Ended 31st Dec 2012.
	
	Society
	
	 Property 
	 Total 

	
	Account
	
	Account
	

	
	£
	
	£
	
	 £ 

	Balances at 1 Jan
	2,660
	
	-35,501
	
	-32,841

	Receipts
	59,091
	
	25,078
	
	84,169

	Payments
	-66,281
	
	-3,355
	
	69,636

	Balances at 31 Dec
	-4,530
	
	-13,778
	
	-18,308



Trend of Income:


Trend of Expenditure:

[bookmark: _Toc261617395]Ministers and Leaders In Office 2012  and Present.

	Minister
	Rev Colin Duncan

	Retired Minister
	Rev Stanley Ross

	Society Steward
	Mrs Maureen Thompson

	Circuit Steward
	Mr Norman Uprichard 
Mr John Warren

	Church Council Secretary
	Mrs Christine McKibbin
Mrs Pearl Maconaghie

	Treasurer
	Mr Eric Cunningham

	Musical Director
	Mrs Flo Johnston

	Sunday Club Superintendent
	Mrs Pearl Maconaghie
Mr Les Drew.

	GB Captain
	Mrs Christine McKibbin

	BB Junior Section Leader
	Mr Harry Grey

	Envelope & Gift Aid Stewards
	Mrs Arlene Irvine & Mr David Welsh

	Pew Stewards
	Sir Nigel Hamilton & 
Mr Bill McBride

	MWI President:
	Mrs Brenda Duncan
Mrs Patricia Lamont

	MWI Secretary
	Mrs Maura Middleton

	Local Preachers
	Sir Nigel Hamilton &
Dr Adrian Gundy
Mrs Brenda Duncan (LP on trial)

	Parents & Toddlers
	Mrs Pearl Maconaghie

	Senior Youth Club
	Mr Norman Uprichard

	Junior Youth Club
	Mrs Elizabeth Beggs

	Prayer Co-Ordinator
	Mrs Maureen Thompson

	Flower Ministry	
	Mrs Ivie Jamison

	Access NI & Child Protection
	Mrs Christine McKibbin & Mrs Arlene Irvine
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